
CAC MINUTES 

July 8, 2025 

Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Judy Jones at 4:30PM. 

Members Present:  

Doris Brevoort, Ray Bock, BJ Carol, Louise Edens, Robin Gosney, Chris and Judy Jones, John 

Norman, Monette Partin, Dick Phillips, Irene Prokuski, Dave Stevens, and Daniel Kihangu 

Skagit Transit Staff present - Cheryl Willis, Maleah Kuzminsky and Rogelio Conejo-Castro. 

Introduction of Guest and Public Comments by Chair Judy Jones 

Public comment from Mike Kerr, who attended the meeting to observe CAC meeting flow and 

learn more about CAC discussions. Mr Kerr submitted a CAC member application on June 23, 

2025.  

Meeeting Minutes presented by Chair Judy Jones 

It was moved by Doris Brevoort, seconded by Ray Bock the May and June minutes to be 

approved. The May meeting minutes will include an added amendment to adjust section on the 

new pilot Guemes Island service. Motion carried.  

CAC Member Application Update by Chair Judy Jones 

Submitted CAC membership applications are being reviewed by the CAC body. Interested 

individuals can find the linked application for membership on the CAC information page on the 

Skagit Transit web site. 

Date Determination of CAC working meeting presented by Judy Jones 

The September 9th CAC meeting will be a working meeting from 4:00PM to 6:00PM. 

Week Without Driving presented by Chair Judy Jones and Irene Prokuski 

Week Without Driving overview was given by CAC Vice-Chair, Irene Prokuski. Discussion of 

the CAC Chair reaching out to CAC members regarding approaching officials to inform them of 

Sep 29th to October 5th using alternative transportation to their cars.  

Chair Jones discussed restructuring of CAC member responsibilities coming by end of year. 

Annual CAC Group Ride Update by Chair Judy Jones 

The annual CAC group transit ride on route 300 and evaluation will be July 15. RSVP to Judy 

Jones. 



The Staff Report was presented. Cheryl Willis provided a ridership update. She shared a slide 

deck of  the most current Long-Range Transit Plan summary; changes are based on 

recommendations.  She provided a summary of events that Skagit Transit is engaged in. 

Members were reminded that the Long-Range Transit Plan is a “living document.”  

No CAC member transit connector reports provided at meeting. 

The next meeting will be August 12th Tuesday at 430pm at Skagit Station or via Teams. 

It was moved by Dick Phillips and seconded by Dave Stevens that the CAC meeting be 

adjourned and unanimously passed. 


